PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

October 16, 2013
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on October 16, 2013, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Steve Brown, Vice-Chairman, presiding; Larry Lynch, Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the agenda for the October 16, 2013.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MINUTES

The minutes of the September 18, 2013 meeting were approved on a motion by Mr. Powers and a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report.  It was noted that the interest received is higher than usual and needs to be verified.
MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

AUDIT

The 2012 – 2013 audit report was furnished to the members of the Authority.  It was a clean report with no exceptions.

MOTION

Mr. Powers made a motion to accept the audit report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

SHACKELFORD ROAD WELL
Ms. Pearson said she received a call from a gentleman that had been recommended by USDA regarding the sulfur issues at the Shackelford Road well.  His recommendation for funds for the project is a CDBG grant.  A CDBG grant requires matching funds and has to go through the County.  It takes a year to get approval. This is probably not going to work at the current time.  Mr. Whitley has a list of communities with a system like the one that has been recommended.  He plans to visit one or two location.  He will send the list to the Authority members and maybe one of the other members will visit them also.  
MIDWAY ROAD WELL

The Midway Road Well is having manganese issues.  Discussion was held regarding applying for a matching grant to resolve the issues with Midway.  Carter and Sloope is working on information regarding this problem and the expense involved in a remedy.  There should be information to discuss at the next meeting.       

LIABILITY INSURANCE
Ms. Pearson said she had received the report from Tucker Engineering regarding the lightening protection for the well sites. The report is that the Shackelford well is fine but the Midway well and water tower need improvements.  She furnished a copy of the report to the members of the Authority.  She has sent a copy of the report to the insurance company and has not received a response from them regarding any action they are going to require.  Discussion was held and it was decided to wait for a response form the insurance company to see what they are going to require.   

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR – Donna Pearson
Ms. Pearson said there was a water line break in Williamson that caused Barnstormers to be without water.  Chris McLemore was working on the break but he failed to let anyone know about the issue.  Scott Huckaby advised him that in the future it would be helpful if he would notify someone regarding an issue that affects water service to Authority clients.  

SYSTEM OPERATOR – Scott Huckaby

The Authority members reviewed Mr. Huckaby’s monthly log sheet.

Discussion was held regarding the need to have plans for operation of the Water Authority in case one of the employees is not able to work for a long period of time.  Ms. Pearson said the Authority has plans for a planning workshop in January and that would be an appropriate time to discuss emergency plans.  
Mr. Whitley raised the issue of replacement of the vacancy on the Board.  Mr. Powers said he will discuss this with the new County Manager again and bring a report to the November meeting.  Mr. Lynch suggested the members might want to recommend someone that might be interested.  Mr. Whitley said he has a person in mind that would be an asset due to his knowledge of water and water operations.  He will discuss with him to see if he is interested 

ADJOURN

Mr. Whitley made a motion, seconded by Mr. Powers, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Steve Brown – Vice-Chairman
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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